Committee on Planning and Priorities
Minutes

April 9, 2008
Present:  Clifford, Cullen, Fogarty, Kamber, Maas, MacMorris, Middleton, Paul, Robertson, Scarpati, Stern, Venturo, Vincelette and Wineberg,
1.  The Minutes of the March 26, 2008 meeting were approved. 

2.  The Committee was informed that an e-mail was sent to all faculty, staff and students during the first week of April informing all that if a student finds himself/herself with a late exam one night followed by an early morning exam the next day that the student is entitled to reschedule the morning exam if they notify the professor of the course by the appropriate time.  

3. CPP reviewed an assessment tool that would be sent electronically to students, faculty and staff to get their feedback on the Spring 2008 Reading Day/Final Exam Schedule.  Minor changes were suggested.  This questionnaire will be sent to constituent groups at the end of the exam period.  CPP will share feedback on the Reading Days with CAP. 
4. The Committee reviewed a draft update to the document Budget Decision-Making Principles and Process which was last updated in Fall 2006.  Revisions were suggested to the second principle.  The approved document is attached.

5. Barbara Wineberg and Anne MacMorris previewed their Budget/Tuition Hearing Report with CPP.  Suggestions were made by CPP which will be incorporated into the report.
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Budget Decision-Making Principles and Process

The following Principles, in order of importance, will serve to guide decision-making.

1. Preserve the health, safety and security of our students, faculty, staff, and visitors.

2. Preserve the integrity and excellence of our core educational programs and services as defined by the College mission. 

3. Preserve the institutional integrity of the College, including our obligations to staff, faculty, and students (e.g. scholarships).

In implementing these principles, decisions will also be guided by the institutional strategic initiatives, in particular, the need to preserve and enhance the College's long-term financial well-being.
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